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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

FEBRUARY 2022 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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Bus timetables for Healing 

The Parish Council is trying to find a way 

to publish the Bus timetables without it 

taking up too many pages and still being 

legible for everyone. 

Also, at the current time, the timetables 

have been changing due to lockdown 

and tier restrictions. 

For anyone wanting to find the bus 

times, please look online at Stage-

coach.com  
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Know Your Parish Councillors 

Cllr. Steve Norton 

 

As a newly (July 2021) co-opted member of the Parish Council I would 

like to introduce myself. 

Following a long career in the seafood industry, Rossfish, Findus Nestle, 

Youngs and CEO of the Grimsby Fish Merchants Association I retired in 

2016, after a period of traveling my wife and I decided to move home 

and we were delighted to find our new home in old part of Healing.  

Whilst I am a new Parish Councillor, I served for a total of 30 years as 

councillor on Great Grimsby Borough Council and its successor North 

East Lincolnshire Council, latterly a Ward Councillor for Humberston & 

New Waltham both of which have Parish Councils this extensive service 

has provided me with an invaluable insight into public service.  

I believe the Parish Council are the custodians of Healing, in addition to 

their statutory obligations they require feedback from the residents to 

understand people’s concerns and aspirations to assist in developing 

the community.  

The new village hall project is a good example of providing a multi-

purpose facility that will serve the community for many years, I’m sure 

we all look forward to it opening this year. 

The demographics of Healing are changing, as such, the PC needs to 

respond and work with various organisations within NELC to facilitate 

change, I look forward to being an active member of the PC. 

 

Steve Norton 
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The Council meeting for December saw the cooption of 2 new members, Cllrs. 

Carol Hawkins and Dave Spreadborough.  This now brings the Council number 

back up to 8 with 2 remaining casual vacancies.  The January meeting was held as 

usual in the Village hall. 

Highways and Footpaths   

A quarterly highways meeting with the Parish Council and NELC had been held 

during the first week in December and issues discussed. 

Planning Applications 

The planning applications considered at the meeting for December 21 and Janu-

ary 22 were as follows: 

Planning Application Reference: DM/1145/21/FUL  

Proposal: Demolish existing attached double garage and erect two storey side 

extension with roof lights and rear dormer and various alterations  

Location: 45 Oak Road Healing 

No objections. 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0975/21/FUL  

Proposal: Installation of external air source heat pumps and enclosure 

 Location: Innovation Centre Innovation Way Healing 

No objections. 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/1093/21/FUL 

Proposal: Demolish existing conservatory and erect single storey rear exten-

sion with roof lantern  

Location: 1 Westwood Road Healing 

No objections 

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR February 

2022 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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crispin.reynolds@btinternet.com 
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 Parish council notes continued….. 
Also received in December 21, was a presentation regarding a proposed resi-
dential development on field adjacent to The Manor, which was a  
Consultation only. 
 
Planning Application Reference: DM/1206/21/PNSOL  

Proposal: Prior notification for the installation of 200 solar photovoltaic panels 

to existing roof Location: Conference Centre Innovation Centre Innovation Way 

Healing 

No objections.  
 
Planning Application Reference: DM/1216/21/FUL  

Proposal: Erect single storey rear extension with roof lights, install rear dormer 

at first floor, alterations to windows and doors, and various internal and exter-

nal alterations Location: 2 Rowan Drive Healing 

No objections. 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0977/21/FUL  

Proposal: Erect single storey rear extension and erect first floor extension over 

existing garage with roof lights (AMENDED PLANS - FRONT WINDOW AT FIRST 

FLOOR ABOVE GARAGE CHANGED) Location: 12A The Avenue Healing 

No objections 

 
Planning Application Reference: DM/1196/21/FUL Proposal: Erect one dwell-

ing with associated landscaping, boundary treatments and car parking bay 

(Amended Plans received 4th January 2022) Location: Land At Orchard Fields 

Healing 

Objections – shoehorned onto site and made site too intensified and supporting 

residents objection. 

 
Police Matters 

The Parish Council continues to receive its monthly police report, which is pub-

lished in the News each month.   
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Village Hall Project 

The build is now complete apart from minor snagging works and flooring 

works are now imminent, hopefully to be completed by the end of February. 

As soon as the flooring is laid, then the new building can be used and all hir-

ings will be transferred over.  An opening/welcome event will be organised so 

that residents can come and see the new facility. 

 
Parks and other sites 

The Council has accepted the offer of some free play equipment and it will be 

sited on the Fords Avenue park.  Hodson and Kauss, a local contractors, will 

be carrying out the relocation works for this project as soon as possible. 

Finance 

The budget meeting was held as part of  the December meeting and set a 

budget for fy 22/23 and a precept figure for Healing Village for fy 22/23 which 

has been requested from NELC. 

The full budget has been published elsewhere in this edition of the News-

letter. 

 

Email - healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Telephone - 07494 577661 

 

27 



 

26 

POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update January 2022 

Crime 

There were forty-one reported crimes across the Wolds Ward during 
December, of which eleven have occurred in Healing.  

During the early hours of 12
th
 December a car parked on Wisteria Drive 

was entered. A coat and loose change were stolen.                                                                  
Overnight 19th & 20th December a car parked on Acorn close was en-
tered. Cash and keys were stolen.  

Christmas decorations were damaged at a home on Snowdrop Close 
on New Years Eve. This homeowner has also suffered repeated har-
assment from youths over recent weeks. 

Other offences include:                                                                                                      
Three minor public order offences involving the same parties.                                                    
Two reports of stalking.                                                                                                     
One report of sending malicious communications.                                                                          
Theft of a bike from a driveway on Fords Avenue.                                                                             

Into January, there have been five crimes reported so far (7th Jan) in 
the Wolds Ward. One of these relates to Healing, a stalking offence 
which is a continuation of one reported in December.  

There have been five reports of ASB.                                                                                         
Three regarding the incidents on Snowdrop Close.                                                               
Motorbike being ridden illegally through the village.                                                                     
One neighbour dispute. 

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reas-
sure the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-
social behaviour in the area in which we all live and work.                                                                  
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they 
live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the 
area. The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for Healing are:                                                                                          
PC 2056 Chris Skelton Christopher.skelton@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                                                                               
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                 

Follow us on Twitter @ImminghamWolds 
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March 2022 Healing News 

The next edition will be for March 2022 

Any items for inclusion in the February 2021 editionshould be 

with us by  

Friday 11th February 2022 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

mailto:Christopher.skelton@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meeting of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

 Tuesday 8th February 2022 

And 

Tuesday  8th March 2022 

7.00 PM. 

All meetings will take place at the Village Hall.  Please check 

on the venue as it might be at the new village hall or still at 

the old one. 

 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an agenda 

for the meetings is placed on the Parish Council website ap-

proximately one week before each meeting date. 

 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the meetings, 

please speak to the Clerk on 07494 577661 for help. 
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Would you like to advertise your business here? 

Distribution of this magazine goes to every house 

and business in Healing and it is also published 

online on the Parish Council’s website. 

There are special rates for long-term adverts. 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 to advertise 

with us. 

Or email us at 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07974-780915 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

Vice-Chair - Tel. 07904 020057 

Cllr. Ashley Wright ashleyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Indy Nijjar  indyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Cllr. Steve Norton sjnhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Neil Cass  neilc.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Carol Hawkins carol.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Dave Spreadborough daves.healingparish@gmail.com 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 
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UPDATE NEWS!!! 

The new village hall project 

This project is now completed with regard to the building works.  

The Council is now organising the safety flooring to be fitted, 

with the first stage of these works completed in mid-January.  

The main flooring to the new main hall cannot be laid until the 

new slab for the floor is totally dry so this will take a few weeks 

extra to complete. 

The new hall is designed with a larger main hall, access out onto 

the bowling green to the rear, a large kitchen and enhanced stor-

age facilities.  There are toilet facilities, a disabled toilet and also 

a meeting room/conference room which is at the opposite end 

of the building to the main hall, thus facilitating dual usage of the 

main hall and meeting room by different groups at the same 

time. 

There is also a large reception area and underfloor heating to the 

main Hall floor, along with large floor to ceiling windows all along 

the length of the new main hall.  There is also a heightened ceil-

ing so that bouncy castles etc. can fit easily into the Hall. 

A moving over date is yet to be confirmed but all of the regular 

hirers will move to the new facility with us and an open/welcome 

event will be held for residents to come and take a look at the 

new facility.  Of course there is improved parking at the new Hall 

with more parking spaces for users. 
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Summer Event to mark Queen’s Platinum  

Jubilee 

An event is being planned by the Parish Council to mark Her 

Majesty’s Platinum Jubilee and Healing will be taking part in the 

national beacon lighting programme to mark this prestigious 

event with a new Beacon already commissioned for this. 

The venue will be the new Hall and the park on Poplar Road Park 

and further details will be published in the New Year.  It is hoped 

village groups and clubs will get involved and help make this 

event a very special one. 

The celebrations commence on Thursday 2nd June and run for 

the whole weekend.  The Parish Council will be organising an 

event for the village and further details will follow.  The details 

of an event are being discussed at the February 2022 meeting of 

the Council so anyone with any ideas should pass them on to us 

so they can be considered as part of the celebrations. 
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Remembrance Day Reflections from 2021 

 

I would like to reflect on the 2021 Remembrance parade.  The Villagers did 

us veterans past and present proud by gathering at the War Memorial or 

lining the route to pay their own respects. 

In years past we have removed the wreaths and tributes off the War 

Memorial in March and recently placed them on the railings kindly donated 

by Hodson & Kauss. They remain there until October when the final 

preparations for the up coming parade are in place. 

In the last couple of years the Poppy ladies have been busy and with your 

support have provide an additional symbol of remembrance—the large 

poppies that hang from lampposts and gates  all over the Village. 

To save the bright red poppy from the (wishful thinking) scorching sun of the 

summer to come, it might be prudent to also remove them to a safe place 

until November. 

Once again I would like to thank one and all for your support. 

WM Okopskyj 

With Honor The Village Parade Marshall.  

Village Walks  
You are invited to join us on a local footpath walk on 
Sunday February 13th at 2 pm. We will meet at Healing 
Methodist Church car park for a walk of about 3-4 
miles.   

All welcome to join us.    

Please contact Peter Ede 01472 883625 
for further information.  
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The budget calculation has resulted in a precept figure of £60,000 being set 

and requested from NELC from 1st April 2022 
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Healing Parish Council Budget for financial year 22/23 
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CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR FEBRUARY 2022 

Sunday 6th February    11.00am Morning Worship 

 

Sunday 13th February  9.00am  Holy Communion 

(please note the new time) 

 

Sunday  20th  February   11.00am Morning Worship 

 

Sunday  27th February    11.00am Morning Worship 

 

The Rev. Mark Hutson  07745369630 

 

Churchwardens: 

Christina Colman: 01472 280120 

Kevin Onn     01472 883478 

 

Find us on Facebook 'Healing Parish Church' for any additional information. 

 

The Church is open on a Tuesday afternoon from 2pm for private prayer, 
ending with Evening Prayer at 4.30pm. 

 

Enquiries for marriages and christenings please get in touch with Church-
wardens 
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Overgrown hedges, trees and shrubs 

The Parish Council receives lots of complaints from residents 

about overgrown trees/hedges/shrubs which have been allowed 

to grow out over footpaths and roads etc.  It is sometimes a 

struggle for those pedestrians using the footpath to walk along 

when hedges etc. are so overgrown.  It is also very difficult if you 

have a buggy/pram or are pushing a wheelchair.  It is sometimes 

necessary to go onto the road due to these overgrown hedges 

etc. and that is unsafe. 

Therefore, can we please remind all residents that it is an offence 

to allow trees/shrubs/hedges to grow over and obstruct either 

the footpath or the roadway outside of your property.  It is also 

an offence to allow any overgrowth to impede visibility for mo-

torists at junctions etc.   

If residents could be mindful of this and please make sure your 

hedges and shrubs and any overhanging trees etc. are cut back to 

allow full and safe access to the area outside of your property, 

including the footpath and the 

road.  

Many thanks. 
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HEALING GARDEN CLUB 

 

We are hoping to  be able to restart shorly with a social evening 

with a fish and chip supper, always a popular meeting with mem-

bers.  

Please watch the Healing News for further details, however we 

are planning to contact all our present members by mail shortly. 

Melanie Dickerson. 

01472887966. 
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Treats for Christmas 

A huge thank you to everyone who brought 

donations  for the ‘Treats for Christmas’ and ‘Toys for 

Joy Appeal’.                

Your kindness and generosity was really appreciated. 

Thank you so much from everyone at Immingham 

Food Larder and Healing and Keelby Methodist 

Church. 

The response was amazing in these very difficult 

times and has made a big difference to many 

struggling local  families at this special time of the 

year. 

Thank you! 
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

FEBRUARY 2022 

February  6th  10.00 a.m  At Healing  Preacher:Mr. Peter Ede  

      10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher: Mr. Mark Lenton 

 

February 13th 10.00 a.m At Keelby Preacher: Rev’d J. Boardman 

 

February 20th  10.00 a.m. At Healing Preacher: Rev. Neil Vickers 

                Holy Communion 

       10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher:Mr. Mark Lenton 

 

February 27th 10.00 a.m. At Keelby  Preacher: Miss L. Merritt 

 

Flower Rota for February 

February 6th Mrs. A.Tuckwell 

February 13th At Keelby 

February 20th Mrs. C. Broderick 

February 27th At Keelby 

 

Minister:  Rev’d Neil Vickers Tel. 01472-871199 

e-mail revneilvickers@gmail.com  
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View from the Pew 

 

As we begin to come to terms with a new Year and look to-
wards Easter, I am reminded that the good will and care al-
ready shown to many by others, needs to continue. We are 
still in the grips of a really difficult time and there is no short-
term solution, so we need to continue to be kind to each 
other and share our joys and our difficult times together.  

There is an old saying which goes “if you do something right 
no one remembers, if you do something wrong no one for-
gets”.  

That is certainly true in my role within the church and wider 
community. Putting people down is not a good practice and 
often shows your own vulnerability, my Grandad was aways 
looking for what was wrong in everything. In junior school 
our little village school team won through to the semi-finals 
of the county schools cup for under 11’s, I was in goal, and 
we lost the semi-final to another village team. My Granddad 
did not congratulate me on reaching the semi-finals, but 
pointed out what he saw as my mistakes in the match telling 
me I did not play well. The reason I use this story is that to 
this day I will never forget his negative attitude towards what 
for me was a real triumph. We should treat each other with 
respect and grace even in difficult times and remember that 
something you say might be in someone else’s mind for the 
rest of their lives. Jesus said, 

 “So in everything, do to others what you would have them 
do to you”, (Matthew 7:12). 

Stay safe and may God bless you all 

     Neil 

mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com

